SELMA

Town of Selma Newsletter



TRACKS

December 2020 Volume 12, Issue 12

"The Crossroads of Tradition and Innovation"

Our Town Officials

Mayor Cheryl Oliver

Mayor Pro-Tem Jackie Lacy

Councilmember Byron McAllister

Councilmember Joe Scarboro

Councilmember Ann Williams

Acting Town Manager Rhonda Sommer

Town Clerk Nicholas Sorrell

Town Attorney Alan "Chip" Hewett

Town Offices are open:

Monday-Friday | 8:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m.

JANUARY MEETINGS

<u>Town Council Meeting</u> January 12, 2021 @ 6:00 p.m. <u>Jernigan Building - 110 E. Anderson Street</u>

Tourism Committee

January 14, 2021 @ 8:30 a.m.
Jernigan Building—110 E. Anderson Street

<u>Historic Properties Committee</u>

January 14, 2021 @ 6:00 p.m.
Jernigan Building—110 E. Anderson Street

(Visit www.selma-nc.com for updates, agendas, meetings and notices)

TOWN HALL WILL BE CLOSED DECEMBER 24, 25 & 28, 2020 FOR CHRISTMAS.

WE WILL ALSO CLOSE ON JANUARY 1, 2021 FOR NEW YEARS DAY &

JANUARY 18, 2021 FOR

MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY.



LEAF SCHEDULE

Please place leaves in bags, if you can and sit them by the curb. Pick up is on Mondays & Thursdays, unless it's a Holiday.



January is:



Town Contacts

Town Hall·····	919-965-9841
Utilities/Customer Service	919-202-8315
Cemetery ·····	919-202-8315
Planning	919-965-3278
Human Resources······	919-965-7142
Public Works ·····	919-965-2244
Police ·····	919-965-8189
Fire ·····	919-965-2697
Parks & Recreation ·····	919-975-1411
Library	919-965-8613

Utility After Hour Emergencies

919-934-9411

TOP 15 THINGS YOU SHOULD **NEVER** FLUSH DOWN YOUR TOILET OR YOUR SINKS

1. COOKING GREASE

- 2. BABY WIPES AND WIPES LABELED FLUSHABLE
- 3. DIAPERS
- 4. DENTAL FLOSS
- 5. PAPER TOWELS/TISSUES
- 6. MEDICATION
- 7. CIGARETTE BUTTS
- 8. KITTY LITTER
- 9. HAIR
- 10. GUM
- 11. Q-TIPS AND COTTON BALLS
- 12. PET FISH
- 13. FOOD
- 14. BLEACH
- 15. FEMININE HYGIENE PRODUCTS





Winterizing Your Home

With the cold weather approaching, please remember to winterize your home. Close vents around your homes foundation. Placing foam around your water pipers for insulation will protect your pipes from freezing. If your home is prone to freezing pipes, leave your cabinet doors open. Also, winterize your outdoor faucets. You can purchase foam faucet covers from your local hardware store. These extra steps will be cost effective down the road.



PRACTICE FIRE SAFETY ALL YEAR LONG. NOT IUST IN THE WINTER MONTHS!

BE FIRE SAFE THIS CHRISTMAS

- Keep your Christmas tree fresh by watering it regularly.
- Follow manufacture's labels for displaying Christmas lights.
- Use only cords rated for the electrical output of the appliance.
- Limit the use of extension cords.
- Don't leave cooking unattended.
- Check your smoke detectors while decorating for the holiday.
- Always unplug Christmas tree lights before leaving home or going to bed.
- Don't use any string lights with worn, frayed or broken cords or loose bulb connections.
- Christmas tree fires are deadly and extremely fast moving.

